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Zoom Meeting Minutes
March 1, 2021

Participants:

Al Gathright

Allan Atkins 

Tom Butler
Philip Carr

Jo West Taylor 
Jerry Shields

Stacy Sigman- USACE

Amanda Walrod- US forest Service Womble ranger
Jerry opened the meeting welcoming the committee back thanking them for taking time to join the committee’s first virtual meeting.  Jerry advised that his hopeful the April meeting could be at another outdoor venue weather permitting.
Jerry advised that three of the members, Robert Cavanaugh, Ron Mayfield and Shane Scott, were unable to attend as they were out in the boondocks building two new Ouachita National trail shelters.
Trail Update
Al Gathright gave an update on the Trail advising that the Entergy limb trimming team had done some minor damage to the ADA paved trail and asked if the Corps would like to file a claim. Stacy said the Corps would take care of the damage.  
Al reported progress on the effort to establish a coalition of the Traildogs and the FoOT organization for requesting a joint grant from the Wal-Mart Foundation for contract trail maintenance teams to provide bi-annual repairs to both the LOViT and Ouachita trails in areas difficult for the volunteers to reach with equipment.  Al reported they had submitted the grant request on January 28, 2021 and they replied they would review the submission and not keep us waiting for an official response.  Al said had not received a response in a month he contacted the foundation today by email seeking an update.
Jerry reported the Montgomery County Health Advisor Board is researching a possible grant opportunity for paving the exercise yard around the machines.  Stacy said he felt the corps would not have problem with this proposal and that either asphalt or concrete would be acceptable relieving relieve us of the weed issue.
Eagle Release

Allen gave a report on the recent eagle release event on the Hickory Nut Mountain Vista.  Allan reported a crowd of 100-150 people attended including our US Representative Bruce Westerman.  He reported the vista parking was full of vehicles and the approach road was lined with overflow vehicles.  This was the second rehabilitated eagle release from the vista in the last two years.  Allan advised the county’s work on the Hickory Nut Mountain road contributed to the big turnout and state this vista is a treasure for these type of events and request the US Forest Service consider reinstalling the open viewing stand to support star gazing.
Lake Clean-Up
Jo asked the committee if they supported scheduling a Lake Clean-Up this year and if so what type of a clean up and a possible date.  The committee supported establishing a date fro a clean type to be determined by our June meeting.  The committee discussed the issue of lake levels that could impact the cleanup and after review the U of A football schedule decided on a September 25th date for the cleanup.  
Jo made a motion, seconded by Tom Butler, to schedule the cleanup for September 25th with the area and type to be determined later. The vote passed without descent.
Representative Westerman Update
Jerry reported that there was a follow-up conference call with Westerman’s staff on their research for funding to support rehabilitation of the Hickory Nut Mountain Recreation Area and Vista.  The staff reported that the Federal FLAP grant program would require significant matching funds and would probably not be a good candidate and that funds from the Great American Outdoors Act are focused deferred maintenance only.  The only other option would be through the annual budget process.
District Ranger Walrod when asked if the Forest Service supported the request for paving the road and updating the facilities as a priority. She stated they will work to remove the graffiti from the walls and repaint the restroom but paving the road is considered an improvement and due to other demands is not being considered one of their priorities.
Jerry advised the Traildogs had performed a  long overdue cleanup and ahd offered to assit in the wall cleaning and repair as well as the repainting of the restroom.
USACE Operational Review

Stacy reported there was freeze damage at several of the recreational areas but that they will be taken care as soon as scarce repair supplies arrive.  He also reported that they had completed work on the upgraded tent sites at the Denby Point Recreation area.  These improvements included building new timber enclosed level tent pads and have installed power and water to the sites. 
Jerry reported he had visited the new sites and the are the best he has seen on the lake.  
Stacy reported they are in the process of repainting all the crosswalks on access roads at every trail crossing.  Stacy also said the paint supplies for repainting the restroom at the ADA trailhead have ordered and will contact the Traildogs, who have offered to do the repainting, when suplies arrives.
Jerry inquired if the Corps could furnish a load of parking lot gravel at he ADAD Trailhead as the lot has become muddy and the Traildogs would spread the gravel if delivered.
Jerry closed the 48-minute meeting advising again of the effort for a face-to-face meeting on Monday April 5th at a site to be determined.
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